

## Minutes of the Section 106 Projects Working Party meeting held 14 November 2023

Present: Cllr a Beckett, Cllr S Wood, Cllr M Watkinson, Cllr J Gilbody (Chair), Cllr H Varney and Cllr M Ward.

Also, in attendance: R Tattershaw – Parish Clerk, M Scarborough - Communications and Projects Officer, Matt Connley – Bolsover District Council, and 2 members of the Parish.

**WP1123/008            1            Apologies for absence**

Cllr L Kingscott.  
Cllr B Jones

**WP1123/009            2            To accept the minutes of the Section 106 Working Party meeting held 14 November 2023.**

It was moved by Cllr Beckett, seconded by Cllr Wood, and unanimously agreed to accept the minutes of the meeting as an accurate record.

**WP1123/010            3            To consider the results of the community section 106 survey and make recommendation to Full Council**

The survey results suggestion lists compiled by Matt Connley and Mark Scarborough were discussed.

The possibility of utilising the funds to match fund towards grant applications to re-build the pavilion was discussed, but this may not be possible due to time constraints on the funding.

**ACTION:** Matt to look into the Community Ownership Fund as an option.

It was agreed to recommend to Full Council to spend the money on smaller projects including the following:

- Zip wire
- Small skate park/ramp
- Improved play area items for younger children
- Youth shelters
- Extra basketball/football net facility
- Climbing net web.
- Path extension to access the facilities.

**ACTION:** Matt to liaise with the Clerk and arrange site visits with play equipment companies for design and costing ideas to bring to the next Sec 106 Working Party meeting – date to be confirmed.

**WP1123/011            4            To confirm the date and time of next meeting.**

Next meeting to be confirmed after site visits have taken place – Clerk to liaise with Chair.

Meeting closed at 8.05pm.